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RE:

Notice of Violation #2020-002, John Henry Living Trust 
Project Description

NOTICE OF INTENT TO RECORD A NOTICE OF VIOLATION #2020-002, John Henry Living Trust. The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) will receive and consider evidence to determine if a Notice of Violation should be recorded for 59 acres of land, located approximately 6 miles north of the intersection of Smoke Creek Ranch Road and U.S. Highway 395. Said parcel is legally described as that portion of the South one-half of the Northeast one-quarter (S1/2 NE1/4) lying Easterly of the Easterly right-of-way line of U.S. Highway 395, of Section 27, Township 31 North, Range 15 East, Mount Diablo Base and Meridian. The parcel is zoned U-C-2 (Upland Conservation/Resource Management District) and is designated “Extensive Agriculture” by the Lassen County General Plan, 2000. APN: 093-130-05. Staff Contact: Stefano Richichi, Senior Planner
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services finds as follows:
1. Assessor’s Parcel Number 093-130-05 was created by a Joint Tenancy Grant Deed recorded on November 6, 1972 in Book 260, Page 637, of the Official Records of Lassen County without the approval of a Parcel Map.

2. March 4, 1972, was the effective date of the Subdivision Map Act legislation that added the requirement that a parcel map be approved and recorded for proposed divisions of land.

3. Because the parcel was created by deed after the establishment of regulations requiring the approval of parcel maps (after March 4, 1972), the Lassen County Surveyor has identified that a violation of the Subdivision Map Act and Lassen County Ordinance 409 (the ordinance in effect at the time) has occurred.  

4. There is no record or evidence of any existing improvements, building permits, or land use entitlements related to the subject parcel.
5. The current owner of the subject property, John Henry Living Trust, is not the same owner that created the original violation.
6. A Notice of Intent to Record Notice of Violation was sent by certified mail on February 18, 2020.
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services recommends the following:
1. Given the above findings, the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services concurs with the Lassen County Surveyor’s recommendation that the Technical Advisory Committee record a Notice of Violation.

